

October 15th, 2019

Business Meeting, District 5, South Florida Area 15, General Service Committee

Arcadia, Boca Grande, Englewood, Fort Ogden, Nokomis, North Port, Port Charlotte, Punta Gorda, Venice

www.aadistrict5.org

www.area15aa.org

DCM Contact Info:

Englewood: Patrick C. 941.883.1414

Punta Gorda: Jen N. 941.661.1074;

Port Charlotte: Eileen J. 941.204.8636;

Rusty V. 863.558.1458;

Bill S. 941.276.1561

Chairperson: Diane P. (h) 941.426.7265 or (cell) 941.284.3216

(Diane is also DCM for North Port)

MINUTES ARE CONFIDENTIAL: must not be posted in public places (clubs, bulletin boards)

NOTE: All reports and motions must be handed to or, preferably, EMAILED to

secretary@aadistrict5.org, on or before the weekend after the meeting. Please use Arial 12-point font and submit word or page docs rather than .pdfs for ease of insertion. THANK YOU!

We request that you type your reports and READ them at the meeting to keep the meeting brief and informative. Fliers are included at the end of the Minutes.

NEXT MEETING: Tuesday November 19th @ 6:00 for GSR sharing, with the Business Meeting beginning at 7:00.

**AT: Community United Church of Christ, 3450 Biscayne Drive, North Port
(the 3rd Tuesday)**

OPENING: Chairperson Diane called the meeting to order at 7:08 after GSR sharing. Our greeters were Liz and Kathy, The meeting began with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer. Liz read the GSR Preamble and Kathy read the long form of Tradition 10.

Roll Call: GSRs — 22, AGSRs — 1, DCMs — 5, Officers — 5, Guests — 4. There were 26 voting members in attendance.

There were no new folks in attendance except visitors.

GSR Reports:

Mary, Finance Chair, There is a Service Manual Meeting the last Sunday of each month at the Intergroup office @ 3:00.

Ameera – At the Borderline Big Book Meeting in PC, On the last Monday of the month there is a dessert meeting at 7:00 and a guest speaker at 7:45

The Came to Believe Group, V, will now be at 8:00 pm on Sundays.

CHAIRPERSON'S REPORT: Diane P.

October 15, 2019 District 5 Chair Report

I attended the Oct Quarterly in Boca Raton. Attended the District Chairs Meeting, the Remote Committee , the 2 Speaker Meetings, Dinner, Meeting Meeting, the Quarterly Coordinators This Month I have been besieged with medical problems and bad reactions to well intended medicines. I was not able to visit my North Port groups but did make a couple of Committee meetings. More will be revealed.

I was able to meet with Lee, an Intergroup Steering Committee member. We agreed upon looking for ways Intergroup and District could carry our message working together. They are looking to revamp their website with the possibility of having one website to serve us all. My job now is to communicate with other Area 15 District Chairs to see if they are sharing one website for their district and if so, what kind of arrangements have they made. I am looking for a few interested district 5 volunteers to help with this. If you have experience in this tech area, that would be an asset. Contact me after this meeting. More will be revealed.

I'd like to thank Bill for his help in writing a letter to Intergroup for splitting the cost of our ASL speakers. Nicely done. I did not send that proposition to Intergroup as Les and I roughly went over the possibility of again doing events together. More will be revealed.

Lastly a new business a motion will be put before to take to your groups. Stating that positions be opened up for every District Chair & Officer to have an Alternate. Life is so unpredictable. It can do no harm to have backup. Lucky for me, I have Jen as Alternate Chair. I also ask if you are a GSR or DCM that you try to find a buddy that would sub for you in case the need arises. A personal invite works better than the general announcement. At least that's what my friend Idell tells me and in keeping with my theme, More will Be Revealed

Love & Service, Diane P.

Alternate Chair/DCM REPORT: Jen N.

Last month my report got lost in Cyberspace and you received all sorts of group info...so sorry about the confusion. It was obviously a crossed wire! I hope you all enjoyed the Literature committee's presentation! It was very informative and gave us all a few good ideas I'm sure! Because of that presentation, the DCMs did not meet in October.

Next month, be sure not to miss the Accessibility Committee and their presentation during our GSR sharing time slot. I'm looking forward to the opportunity to experience what such challenges may feel like! I regrettably missed the quarterly the first weekend in October due to the surgery on my wrist, so I am unable to report on it. To those of you who attended, thank you! We will be back at the Airport Marriott in Tampa in January, so be sure to plan for that!

Most importantly, as many of you complete your 2 year term as GSRs, we hope you are considering rotating into the DCM position. There are groups enough for 12 DCMS, and 12 Alternates! If this applies to you and you have pertinent questions, please take the time afforded at our GSR sharing, prior to the Accessibility program. We are so pleased to have Bill S and Patrick C join us and have room for YOU TOO!

See you November 19th

Individual DCM Reports:

Bill S.

At our DCM meeting the month we made an initial attempt to divide the district 5 groups between the DCMs. My assigned groups in Port Charlotte are: Borderline Big Book Study, Tuesday Beginners, Tuesday Step Study, The Early Bird, and the Friday Mens. I have begun attending these meetings and will attend their business meetings when they occur.

I attended the Area 15 Quarterly held in Boca Raton this month. I attended both of the speaker meetings, the DCM workshop, the Accessibilities Committee, the Service Manual Workshop, and the "what's on Your Mind". I also attended the business meeting held on Sunday. My take-a-way from the Quarterly was that A.A. in Area 15 is strong and actively following the guidance of the Traditions and Concepts.

In grateful service, Bill S.

Phone: (941) 276-1561 Email: n9ws@comcast.net

Eileen J.

Greetings!

As a DCM for parts of Pt. Charlotte, Fl. I have attended the following meetings:

Sunday: X1

Serenity by the Sea

Pt. Charlotte Beach Complex
Harper Blvd.
Pt. Charlotte, Fl. No GSR
Contact: Suzanne R.
Progress Group X6
Church of the Good Shep
herd
401 W Henry St Punta Gorda, Fl. No GSR
Contact: Idell and Patrick C.
Friday: Rolling in Sobriety X1
22636 Bayshore Rd
Pt. Charlotte, Fl. No GSR
Contact: Hoop B.
Saturday:
Saturday Speaker Meeting
Easy Does it Club X2
23315 Harper Ave.
Pt. Charlotte, Fl.
Contact: Robert K.
In Love & Service Eileen J.
DCM Pt. Charlotte, Fl.

Jennifer N.

Punta GORDA Report

An interesting month! I visited several groups I had not yet attended, namely Peace River Sisters held at the "Bean on 41" Wednesday evenings at 7pm. & It is a woman's literature format,. I also went to the Beginners meeting at the Bayfront PG Hospital Annex where several people with sobriety were there for those who were hoping to learn more. Very pleased with both these finds.

All 7 other groups within the Punta Gorda heading are starting to see folks returning, and I check in on each on a semi-regular basis. Also still working to get contact people, preferably GSRs for these groups. I was reminded by our excellent literature presentation to check the newcomer packages in each and remain sensitive to any needs for literature or other material.

With love in service, Jeny N

DCM Punta Gorda, District 5

RECORDING SECRETARY: Renee P

Thank you all for your patience. Eight months in and I begin to learn the job. I can format most of your submissions. Please consider becoming the Alternate Recording Secretary.

REGISTRAR'S REPORT: Tim R.

Registrar Report for October 2019In the last month I made several changes to individual group meetings times as informed by Cindi C from Intergroup. I added one new GSR for the Phoenix Group and One new meeting in Englewood. I attended the Quarterly Conference in Boca Raton. The Registrar/Sec meeting was very informative. There are issues with the new software that do not allow the Area or District Registrar to receive feedback. This creates a blind spot for us as an example, to know if the GSR was entered in the records and if the GSR packet was sent out. Three other issues were discussed in detail, one; that Reoccurring contributions made to GSO by Credit Card are not going through due in part to a broken link in the software, I believe this will be fixed post haste. Two, all groups will receive new GSO group numbers in the future, there were no details to discuss about this only that it is part of Phase Two and we are in Phase Two now. Three, the DB will be closed for entries starting Oct 18 through the 1st Quarter of 2020, requiring the Registrar's to provide paper forms to make changes. Oh the joy!!!!

If you are standing for a new service position or are stepping down from a service position, please fill out the District and Group Change Form provided on the table in the back of the room. Please let me know before you

leave tonight so that you may be properly registered and if you're new, receive support from G.S.O. as well as from our district members.

If your name is not on the attendance list in the back of the room, please fill out the new attendees 'sign-in sheet.

Also, in the back of the room are forms to register a new group titled Alcoholic Anonymous New Group Form. If there is a change to your group's meeting information such as the time or place or where it meets, contact me by phone or text at (281-761-5239) or by email at registrar@aadistrict5.org.

Grateful to serve,
Tim R. Registrar, District 5

Monthly District 5 Committee Meeting Schedule

Scheduled meeting time and locations - check with Committee chairs for any changes to times or dates

Committee	Day of Week	Time	Location
Accessibility	4 th Wednesday of Month	5:30 – 6:30PM	INTERGROUP
Archives	2 nd Wednesday of Month	5:00 – 6:00PM	Storage Unit in PC
Corrections	2 nd Saturday of Month	10:00 – 11:00AM	INTERGROUP
DCM	1 st Monday of Month	7:00 – 8:00PM	INTERGROUP
District Finance	2 nd Tuesday of Month	7:00 – 8:00PM	INTERGROUP
Dist. Service Manual	Last Sunday of Month	3:00 – 4:00 PM	INTERGROUP
Literature	3 rd Thursday of Month	6:45 – 7:45PM	Easy Does It Club
PI/CPC	2 nd Monday of Month	6:00 – 7:00PM	INTERGROUP
Treatment	2 nd Thursday of Month	6:30 – 7:30PM	Easy Does It Club

District 5 Committee Meeting Chair Contact Information

Committee	Committee Chair	Phone #	Email
Accessibility	Sarah N.	941-888-4403	snewfield56@gmail.com
Archives	Tony T.	941-916-0966	tonytoth229@gmail.com
Bridging the Gap	Jessica M.	978-491-7403	soberlady77@gmail.com
Corrections	JJ A.	301-481-1327	jarms1045@gmail.com
DCM	Jennifer N.	941-661-1074	jleighton1323@gmail.com
District Finance	Mary O.	941-223-8765	molderich@hotmail.com
Literature	Anne H.	941-286-0793	anneh1022@gmail.com
PI/CPC	Jessica W.	941-800-6935	passiton2006@outlook.com
Treatment	Jason S.	941-875-0474	jsmithelectric44@gmail.com

Treasurer's Report: Jane G.

September beginning balance **\$5,315.26**

Income

Basket	44.00
Group Contributions	<u>1,381.15</u>
Total Income	1,425.15

Expense

Corrections Committee	108.12
Literature Committee	68.24
Recording Secretary	60.00
Treasurer	13.06
Treatment Committee	190.72
Website Committee	<u>394.20</u>
Total Expense	834.34

September ending balance **\$5,906.07**

Prudent Reserve Beginning Balance Sept. \$4,002.21

Prudent Reserve Interest – 9/30/19 0.07

Prudent Reserve Ending Balance September **\$4,002.28**

Group Contributions September, 2019

Another Chance Group	\$	100.00
Back to Basics Group		400.00
Eye Opener Group PG		132.00
Friday Night Stag Group		100.00
Let Go and Let God		88.50
Living Sober 12 & 12 Group		108.70
Midday Miracles		99.43
Morning Glory Group		41.52
Morning Makers Group		40.00
Steps To Sobriety		100.00
Thursday Night Step Group		40.00
Venice Big Book Step Study		106.00
Women's Butterfly Group		<u>25.00</u>
TOTAL CONTRIBUTIONS September	\$	1,381.15

Jane G.

District 5 Treasurer

Email: treasurer@aadistrict5.org

941-218-7095

COMMITTEE REPORTS

FINANCE: Mary O.

Finance Chair – Mary O – 10/15/19 The Finance Committee met on Tuesday, Oct 8th. Jane G, Tim R, Diane P and I were in attendance. We reviewed the Treasurer's Report and approved. We are at the budgeting time of year. We worked on the proposed budget which we will finalize in Nov and have at the next District meeting so you can take back to your groups to approve or discuss. Any committee chairs that have changes please get to treasurer by Nov 1st. I went to the Quarterly in Boca Raton. When I attended the Finance Committee meeting, I learned a lot about the process of increasing budgets. The Linguistic Committee needed an increase of 2500.00 for the 2019 to pay the Spanish interpreters for the Oct Quarterly. They had budgeted for 1 interpreter but learned they needed 2. They went through their budget quickly because of it. So when we were in the business meeting, it was discussed as an urgent item. It passed. Also, Shirley came and wanted to create a line item for Hurricane Relief on an ongoing basis. Adding a line item in the budget needs to be part of the budget process when they create the proposed budget. She is going to the Bahamas to present her report and need funds to bring all the literature that she had gotten as donations. It passed to give her the funds. Literature Committee has asked to increase the 2019 budget so they can purchase literature. We will be presenting in New Business in the Business Meeting. If anyone would like to attend or has a motion that entails any expenditures not in the budget, the motion will need to be reviewed by the Finance Committee BEFORE it is presented at the District 5 business meeting. Please contact me at 941-223-8765 and we can meet at Intergroup office in North Port.

ACCESSIBILITY: Sarah N.

The Accessibilities Committee met the 4th Wednesday in September; highlights included:

We continue to distribute throughout our District our Quarterly Needs and News publication keeping our area AA members abreast of service opportunities, as well as upcoming events involving those AA members with accessibility issues.

We will be sharing information at the GSR gathering in November; our intention is to:

Showcase specific AA material that will benefit the AA member who has accessibility issues, and can be added to a group's literature rack.

Provide a realistic participatory opportunity to allow attendees to experience mobility challenges as a blind and/or low vision individual.

Purpose – create awareness, need and empathy

If you know of someone in need of the Accessibilities Committee's services, please email Bill S at n9ws@comcast.net, or contact us directly at 941.888.4403.

Our committee meets the 4th Wednesday of the month at the Intergroup Office in North Port. Our next meeting is Wednesday, October 23. All are welcome!

In love and service,

Sarah Newfield Accessibility Chair, District 5

AD/HOC:

A) Website Options

The committee met at Mark C's home at 10:30 am 11/08/2019. Diane P, Jeanette, Jeny N, Bill S, Maggie and Mark met to discuss the status of the Website, what direction we should take, and other

related items.

The following are the highlights which came out of this gathering:

District 5 should have a separate website than Intergroup. We are not a Business, Intergroup is. Accountability and our Traditions guide us to this conclusion. There should be an ongoing working relationship with Intergroup, but they are a service entity of District 5.

The District Secretary has Stepped down, hence no minutes as of today, and Bill S will access the secretary's reports and send out the District minutes from October 15th, post haste.

One of the 4 District owned Laptops Will be made available to the person who becomes our District Secretary, should that person not have their own.

Diane indicated a need to reopen the motion for alternates to all officer positions, to avoid this sort of occurrence in the future. There was later discussion on the qualification issue for the Secretary position.

Maggie has graciously agreed to the WEB SERVANT position, meaning she and only she may actually make changes to the website. She gets the information from the chairperson of the Committee, who in turn is given items for change by the district individuals. She has no direct access with ,the individuals. Our District Chairperson should have access as well with password protection, but does not work ON the website.

The Scope, Composition and Procedure should be understood. Namely the Chairperson of this website associated committee does not need to know how to work ON the website, just to Navigate and communicate both with Maggie and the District member who needs help.

Regarding District Laptops, all need Updates installed and general maintenance.

The idea of renaming the Website Committee to Technology Committee was met with general agreement, to include the District Website, Internet technology, maintenance and a category for Social Media/Anonymity Questions regarding the internet.

If the District Body approves the "Technology Committee" as a replacement/new committee, there would be no Web Chair, rather a Technology Chairperson, and the qualifications, scope and procedure would need be created.

Meanwhile our website is up and running efficiently, the officers email addresses are in the process of being connected to the individual, and Maggie is to be credited with an OUTSTANDING "SAVE"

Your very humbled and appreciative trusted servant (!!),

Jeny N

member Ad- Hoc Website Committee

WEBSITE:

No Report

TREATMENT: Jason S.

I'm Jason, treatment chair and we held our committee meeting on last Thursday the 10th and there was 4 people in attendance, one of the 4 is a new sign up that will be taking meetings into the detox facility, we were able to go through the guidelines.

I attended the recovery vigil on September 20th and was able to set up a table for our committee. I also attended the quarterly in Boca where I was able to talk with the area treatment chair and received some good feedback and advice.

Besides that all of our slots are filled and running smoothly. We had 1 bridge this past month. Our committee meeting is on the second Thursday of the month at 630 at the easy does it club, all are welcome.

Thank you,
Jason

CORRECTIONS: JJ A.

AA District 5 Report

District 5 supports 4 State and 2 county facilities. Currently 36 meetings are being conducted monthly. Things have been busy lately. Several of our regular volunteers are traveling and so the rest of us have been running a little harder especially the past month and a half.

Things have mostly stabilized in the DoC end of things. Charlotte CI is now a CM facility and primary psych site. They have finally hired a new chaplain and assistant chaplain. We provided them with AA literature and explained Pre-release and Corrections Correspondence. We have been asked if we would be willing to take meetings into the CM areas. We are discussing that with administration as a possibility if security approves and the committee can handle the added commitments.

There are no clients at Charlotte CI Work Camp who want to attend the AA meeting. Three of the four people who were attending were either transferred to other Institutions or work released. The fourth found religion but thanked us for helping him. We all wished him well. We gave our contact info to the officer in charge, in case he ever comes across a drunk who might benefit from our help. Charlotte County Jail is maintaining its current security profile. We have 2 groups of 15 men who alternate weeks on Sunday night. The women meet Wednesday and regularly have 8 -15 (15 is maximum number the Jail will allow) attending.

Two DeSoto CI Meetings are continuing with good attendance. Security has not yet cleared us to the "A" dorm meeting. Our volunteers need clearance to enter to dorms. We remain ready to resume when asked. We still give that group moral and literature support.

DeSoto County Jail meeting is going well. Men have started a 12 & 12 step study meeting to familiarize them with the AA recovery process, and supplement it with Big Book references. We'll follow that up with a Big Book study with 12 & 12 references. The women's meeting is going well with a firm 8-10 clients participating on a regular basis. One who was released recently has been going to meetings outside so the AA message was received. Both the staff and clients are appreciative of our efforts.

We were asked by DeSoto County Drug Court personnel to give a presentation on AA to the court personnel, including judges, public defenders, prosecutors, various auxiliary professionals and clients. The committee provided a Corrections-related PI presentation based on the Information on AA flyer F-2 and the pamphlet AA in Correctional Facilities. It was well received with a Q & A following. Professional contacts were passed on to District 4 PI/CPC Committee. Two members of the committee attended the Charlotte Behavioral Health Consortium Recovery Month Fair in Punta Gorda at invitation from the Treatment chair. During the event we met with the Charlotte County Sheriff and the Court Programs Coordinator who actively support the CBHC organization. They are supportive of AA efforts and the recovery community. Corrections and PI/CPC committees are planning a joint workshop for AAs and Corrections professionals tentatively sometime in the December or January timeframe.

Old Business:

1. Change to September commitments. Bill D. will cover Sep. 16 at DCI with JJ.
2. "A" dorm meeting at DCI awaits approval to restart from security
3. CCI Work Camp - no change in status. No chaplain as yet at CCI. The chairperson will check with the Ass't Warden for Programs about program status.
4. Pre-release flow charts - report from Jessica K. Tom M will coordinate with Jessica

New Business

1. Commitments for October were taken by the committee

2. Grapevine's were passed out.

3. A Corrections-related PI presentation was accomplished at the DeSoto County Drug Court including judges, prosecutors, public defenders, and other corrections professionals and their clients. The response was gratifying and they are eager for our cooperation.

4. Corrections/CPC workshop will be discussed with Jessica (CPC) at the GSR meeting on Tuesday.

What's on your mind?

1. Jessica informed of a CBHC event on Sept. 20 at 7:00 PM in Laishley Park. Stan and JJ will check out the possibilities for cooperation or participation and report back.

Motion to close by Stan R. was seconded by Tom M. and approved unanimously at 1115.

Meeting closed with the Unity Declaration

This we owe to AA's future; to place our common welfare first,
to keep the fellowship united; for on AA unity
depends our lives and the lives of those to come.

Next meeting is 10:00 AM 12 October 2019 at Intergroup

LITERATURE: Anne H.

Literature Committee Presentation

At the October GSR sharing, George W shared his experience on how being a GSR changed his understanding of anonymity. See Understanding Anonymity https://www.aa.org/assets/en_US/p_theaagroup.pdf

Understanding Anonymity https://www.aa.org/assets/en_US/p-47_understandinganonymity.pdf

- The A.A. Group, pg 8

https://www.aa.org/assets/en_US/p-16_theaagroup.pdf

Jeanette C presented "Does Your Group Have a Literature Representative?" See: - The A.A. Group, pg 23

https://www.aa.org/assets/en_US/p-16_theaagroup.pdf

Box 459

https://www.aa.org/newsletters/en_US/en_box459_fall13.pdf

- Do your home group members know they can read (or listen to) the Big Book and Twelve and Twelve?

https://www.aa.org/pages/en_US/read-the-big-book-and-twelve-steps-and-twelve-traditions

- Pamphlets can be accessed online. A list of all pamphlets is at:

https://www.aa.org/pages/en_US/site-map

GSO will not have print copies of the catalog for Conference-approved literature until January, but the digital copy is always available online at https://www.aa.org/assets/en_US/aacatalog.pdf

GSRs are encouraged to join the District 5 Literature Committee. We meet monthly on the third Thursday of the month at 6:45pm at The Easy Does It Club, 23312 Harper Ave, Port Charlotte. All AA members are welcome.

PI/CPC: Jessica W.

No report.

INTERGROUP LIAISON: Margaret

No Report

GRAPEVINE: Richard M.

Not much is happening but there are approximately five people on the Committee now.

CURRENT PRACTICES: Mark C.

The Book of Motions and the Book of Current Practices are both current and up-to-date.
Love and Service, Mark C.

ARCHIVES: Tony T.

Hello to District 5 Trusted Servants. Archives had a small display at the 1st Alliance Church Halloween fest, and enjoyed decorating the foyer with Halloween fun! Thank you Intergroup events committee

I am fast approaching the end of my position as Archives Chairperson and am asking someone to please step up and take over this great job at our November District meeting, or show up on Wednesday Oct 13 at the Archives meeting . Call Tony T for information and directions. We have a great space now, good organization and so much interesting history at our fingertips! Thank you for the honor of chairing this committee for the last 2 + years.

Most Sincerely Yours, Tony T

Archives Chairperson,, District 5

OLD BUSINESS:

Motion: That the composition of District 5 Service Structure be changed to include Alternate Positions all District Chairs and Officers where there are no positions now. Duties and Funding will remain the same for Alternates when they are needed to fill in for a Chair of Officer. The Sobriety requirement will be lessened by one year for Alternates filling these positions.

Presented by Diane P. District 5 Chair

History: Life is unpredictable. No harm in having backup.

Motion Failed by 1 vote short of a $\frac{2}{3}$ majority.

Open Positions: DCMs and ACMs

DCM Qualifications: 4 years continuous sobriety; 2 years' service as a GSR (in any District); possess a working knowledge of the AA Traditions and Concepts; ability to visit assigned groups and keep those groups GSRs informed in all General Service Activities; ability to attend all District Meetings and Area Assemblies; perform duties as suggested in the current edition of the AA Service Manual.

ACM Qualifications: same as DCM, but 3 years current and continuous sobriety.

NEW BUSINESS:**Motion out of Finance committee:**

To increase the following budget items for the 2019 calendar year:

Literature budget from 150 to 350. \$200 increase

Motion Passed

Volunteers:

Coffee: George

Cookies: Lori

Set-up: George

Greeter: Liz and Diane

Meeting adjourned at 8:20pm and ended with the Responsibility Statement and Lord's Prayer.

AGENDA OUTLINE FOR DISTRICT 5 MEETING – November

OPEN: 7:00 SERENITY PRAYER: _____; GSR PREAMBLE: _____

TRADITION OF THE MONTH: _____ (long form) WELCOME & ROLL CALL:

NEW GSRs: (Name, Group, Town)

NEW AGSRs _____

ALL GSRs: _____ ALL AGSRs: _____

DCMs: _____ ACMs: _____ Officers: _____ Guests: _____

GSR REPORTS: (name, group, report)

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT: _____

ALTERNATE CHAIR/DCM REPORT: _____

RECORDING SECRETARY REPORT: _____

REGISTRAR'S REPORT: _____

TREASURER'S REPORT: _____

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Finance: _____

Ad-Hoc/Qtly. Coord.: _____

Website: _____

Treatment: _____

PI/CPC: _____

Literature: _____

Intergroup Liaison: _____

Grapevine: _____

Current Practices: _____

Corrections: _____

Archives: _____

Accessibility: _____

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:

Open positions: DCMs and ACMs

VOLUNTEERS:

COFFEE:

COOKIE COMMITTEE:

SET UP: GREETER: Adjourn time: _____

Close with Responsibility Statement and the Lord's Prayer
